
neighborhood, your city, 
your country. These are 
the people you are on the 
journey with, here and 
now. Liberation calls us to 
work together and find 
enjoyment in who and 
what is around us. May 
liberation come to all of us 
as we walk together as a 
faith community. Please 
join me March 6 as we 
honor our liberating  
journey together as a 
church and offer our  
financial and personal  
commitments to  
Eliot Chapel.  

As I write these words,  
)ȭÍ ÏÎ Á ÆÌÉÇÈÔ ÔÏ ,! ×ÉÔÈ 
my laptop. I hug my  
elbows into my sides as 
my fellow travelers play 
games and watch movies 
on their devices, eyes 
glued to screens, earbuds 
firmly in place. We are 
courteous to each other, 
but it is clear we are  
traveling in our own little 
electronic worlds.   
 
As an introvert, this sort of 
works for me, I have to 
admit. I enjoy engaging 
with people, but hate 
small talk, and as an intro-
vert, such situations can 
be exhausting. My extro-
verted spouse, on the 
other hand, loves it. He 
has a knack for asking 
strangers interesting ques-
tions, and they tell him 
stuff I could have never 
ÉÍÁÇÉÎÅÄȢ )ÔȭÓ Á ÇÉÆÔ ÔÈÁÔ ) 
envy. Despite all the wis-
dom in appreciating the 
journey as much as the 
destination, I find myself 
impatient. Of course, as 
with most spiritual irrita-
ÔÉÏÎȟ ÉÔȭÓ ÁÌÌ ÁÂÏÕÔ ÃÏÎÔÒÏÌȢ  
 
Sharon Salzberg writes 
about actually being stuck 
on a grounded airplane. 
She was really getting 
restless. She says, Then I 

remembered an image that 
Bob Thurman, professor of 
Buddhist studies at Colum-
bia University, often uses 
to describe kindness and 
compassion that comes 
from seeing the world 
more truthfully.  He says, 
Ȱ)ÍÁÇÉÎÅ ÙÏÕ ÁÒÅ ÏÎ ÔÈÅ 
New York City subway, and 
these Martians come and 
zap the subway car so that 
those of you in the car are 
going to be together . . . 
ÆÏÒÅÖÅÒȢȱ 7ÈÁÔ ÄÏ ×Å ÄÏȩ 
If someone is hungry, we 
feed them. If someone is 
freaking out, we try to 
calm them down. We 
might not at all like every-
body, or approve of them ɀ 
but we are going to be  
together forever, and we 
need to respond with the 
wisdom of how interre-
lated our lives are, and will 
remain. Sitting on that  
airplane, I was struck by 
ÔÈÅ ÒÅÃÏÌÌÅÃÔÉÏÎ ÏÆ "ÏÂȭÓ 
story. I looked around the 
cabin, and thought, 
Ȱ-ÁÙÂÅ ÔÈÅÓÅ ÁÒÅ ÍÙ  
ÐÅÏÐÌÅȢȱ  
 
Our theme for March is 
ȰÌÉÂÅÒÁÔÉÏÎȢȱ ) ÂÅÌÉÅÖÅ 
much liberation comes 
from just this sort of  
recognition. These are 
your people. This is your 
family. This is your 

Rev. Barbara H. Gadon 

Lead Minister 

bgadon@eliotchapel.org 

Leap of Faith  Eliot Unitarian Chapel 
100 South Taylor Ave. 
Kirkwood, MO 63122 

314-821-0911 
frontoffice@eliotchapel.org 

 
Office hours: 

Monday - Friday 
9:00 am to 4:00 pm 

 

Sunday 
9:00 am to 1:00 pm 

www.eliotchapel.org  

March 2016 

Our Mission:  

Bound by  

courageous love, 

growing in spirit,  

and inspiring  

compassionate  

action.  

mailto:bgadon@eliotchapel.org
mailto:frontoffice@eliotchapel.org
http://www.eliotchapel.org
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Rev. Jim Crawford, 

Minister of  

Pastoral Care 

 

Sharing Our Bounty  

Grief Education & Support  

Rev. Jim will be facilitating a seven-part series on grief education and support  
beginning March 31.  Dawn Schulte, LCSW- bereavement coordinator for  
St. Anthony's Hospice, will lead the overview of the series on March 31 in  
collaboration with Rev. Jim.  Participants will determine the schedule of meetings 
for the remaining six parts of the series during our first meeting. 

 

Grief Education & Support Program Overview 
Thursday, March 31 from 3:00- 5:00 p.m. 
The Junior High Room 
Open to anyone who has experienced the loss of a loved one or 
is dealing with anticipatory grief. 
 

If you would like to participate, please let Rev. Jim know by Sunday, March 27  
via email at jcrawford@eliotchapel.org. 

Led by Executive  

Director Jeanette Mott 

Oxford, Empower  

Missouri organizes its 

work in six areas of 

public policy:  Housing 

and Homelessness, 

Economic Justice, 

Criminal Justice, 

Health and Mental 

Health, Human Rights 

and Hunger. Five local 

chapters coordinate 

regionally, empowering 

change on pertinent 

social justice issues 

In March we will be 

sharing our Sunday 

collections with  

Empower Missouri, a 

citizen membership 

organization founded 

in 1901.  

Empower Missouri  

envisions Missouri  

becoming a more just, 

equitable and democ-

ratic society that  

assures every personõs 

health, safety, secu-

rity, independence, 

human rights, dignity, 

and the opportunity to 

reach full potential.  

 

and topics impacting their 

communities.  

Formerly called Missouri 

Association for Social  

Welfare (MASW), Empower 

Missouri continues to do 

research, to educate, to 

lead coalitions, and to  

advocate on behalf of the 

downtrodden and the  

dispossessed, the  

disenfranchised and the 

displaced.  Empower  

Missouri is a valued  

Eliot Chapel partner in our 

collective actions for  

social justice.  

 

 

 

In January, Eliot Chapel 

collected $2,545 for  

the Meacham Park 

Neighborhood  

Improvement  

Association.  

empowermissouri.org  

Covenant Group Potluck  

Sunday, March 6 -  6:00 pm in Adams Hall  

Childcare available!  

¶ Enjoy good food and conversation  

¶ Ask questions about covenant groups  

¶ If you wish, you can participate in a sample covenant group  

If you have been thinking about joining a group or just 

want to learn more about them, please join us! 

Sign up at the Covenant Group table in Adams Hall on  

Sundays or email covenantgroups@eliotchapel.org. 

mailto:jcrawford@eliotchapel.org
http://www.empowermissouri.org
mailto:covenantgroups@eliotchapel.org
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#ÏÎÇÒÁÔÕÌÁÔÉÏÎÓ ÔÏ %ÌÉÏÔ #ÈÁÐÅÌȭÓ ΣΦ ËÉÎÄÅÒÇÁÒÔÅÎ ÁÎÄ ÆÉÒÓÔ ÇÒÁÄÅ /ÕÒ 7ÈÏÌÅ ,ÉÖÅÓ ɉ/7,Ɋ ÇÒÁÄÕÁÔÅÓȢ  &ÏÌÌÏ×ÉÎÇ ÔÈÅ 
closing celebration on Sunday, February 28, these children have completed this Unitarian Universalist sexuality  
education program for K-1 children, which you can learn more about at http://www.uua.org/re/owl 

 

Music Notes  

Musicians needed! We are always looking for instrumentalists who are 

willing to play on a Sunday morning, especially violin, cello, flute, guitar, 

drums, sax, organ. If you can volunteer, please contact Music Director  Jan 

Chamberlin at  music@eliotchapel.org . 

Audrey Miller, Charlie Grossmann,  

Aubin Kurtz, Calvin Herzon, Laura Davis,  

Alex Hermann, Avery Hermann,  

Xander Patterson, Sean Galfi, Helena Huber, 

Elena Haas, Amaya Garcia, Elena Garcia,  

and Lucy Diemler  

A special thank you to Caroline Day, Justin Carney, and 
Jeremy Patterson for serving as volunteer facilitators for 
ÔÈÉÓ ÙÅÁÒȭÓ +-1 Our Whole Lives program. 

Attention Eliot Children & Youth: Itõs Your Time to Shine! 

Do you have a special talent that you'd like to share with your church community? Do you sing, 

dance, play an instrument, perform comedy, or have another talent you'd like to perform? Are 

you looking for a fun evening with friends at church and LOTS of yummy desserts?  
 

If so, please make plans to attend the annual Youth Coffeehouse on Friday,  April 1st  at  

7:00 pm in the sanctuary. This is one of the most popular and well -attended events of the year, 

and it is great fun for Eliot family members of all ages. All children and youth in grades K -12 

are encouraged to sign up to perform their special talent in this event. You can perform  

individually or in groups with other friends. This yearõs event will be hosted and emceed by 

members of the Junior High Youth Group.  

 

To sign up, contact Christie Lee at christie@eliotchapel.org , or sign up on the  

Religious Education bulletin board across from the elevator.   Bring it on!  

children@eliotchapel.org  

mailto:music@eliotchapel.org
mailto:christie@eliotchapel.org
mailto:children@eliotchapel.org
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Jordi Prats, 

Board of Trustees 

Chair 

An Inside Look at GA  

but one in particular carried a message 
that has stayed with me:  We are more 
powerful when we act as one.  Just as 
we as individuals are stronger and 
more effective when we work in  
concert with other Eliot members, our 
church is better able to change the 
world when allied with other congre-
gations in the UUA.  Our system of 
governance gives the appearance of 
congregational autonomy, but this is a 
myth which undermines our individual 
and collective ability to be effective.  
9ÏÕ ÃÁÎ ÒÅÁÄ 2ÅÖȢ 3ÕÅ 0ÈÉÌÌÉÐÓȭ ÆÕÌÌ 
presentation here. 
 

4ÈÅ 55!ȭÓ ΤΡΣΨ 'ÅÎÅÒÁÌ !ÓÓÅÍÂÌÙ ×ÉÌÌ 
be held in Columbus, Ohio, June 22-26.  
This is the first time in three years that 
GA will be held in the Midwest.  I hope 
the relatively easy six-hour drive 
means that Eliot Chapel will be  
especially well-represented this year.   
Registration and housing sign ups 
open on March 1.  And if you are  
interested in being an official delegate, 
please see Rev. Barbara. 
 
I look forward to seeing you at General 
Assembly this year! 

 

2 0 1 5-2 0 1 6 
B o a r d  o f  T r u s t e e s 
 
J o r d i  P r a t s ,   
C h a i r 
 

C i n d y  L a u ,   
C h a i r-e l e c t  
 

G a ry  G ra y ,   
T r e a s u r e r 
 

B r u c e  M a cK e n z i e ,   
S e c r e t a r y 
 
 

A n g i e  B o w l a n d 
 

D a v i d  C o x 
 

S h e ry l  F o s t e r 
 

H o l l y  L i t t l e 
 

As a reminder,  Eliot youth Colleen Lee has 
been selected to serve as the Worship  
Coordinator for the GA Youth Caucus.  
Colleen will serve on a team with other  
national UU leaders who will plan and lead 
worship services and other programming 
ÆÏÒ ÙÏÕÔÈ ÁÎÄ ÁÄÕÌÔÓ ÁÔ '!Ȣ 7ÅȭÒÅ ÓÏ ÐÒÏÕÄ 
of our youth leaders! 

I know some of you have attended 
many General Assemblies, but my first 
was last June in Portland, Oregon.   
I really enjoyed the experience, finding 
it thought -provoking and uplifting in 
many ways.  It seemed like something 
all Unitarian Universalists should do at 
least once, and given how close this 
ÙÅÁÒȭÓ '! ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅȟ ) ÍÁÄÅ Á ÍÅÎÔÁÌ ÎÏÔÅ 
to share a few highlights about it  
this year. 
 

/ÕÒ !ÓÓÏÃÉÁÔÉÏÎȭÓ ÄÅÍÏÃÒÁÔÉÃ ÐÒÏÃÅÓÓ 
came to life during the business  
sessions as Moderator Jim Key kept 
the proceedings orderly, fair and pro-
ductive.  As an incoming Board Chair,  

I watched in awe as he 
balanced time for  
comments on each side 
of an issue from the 

floor and from online delegates around 
the country. 
 

Worship services take on a very differ-
ent feel when there are thousands of 
UUs in the room.  Several services  
featured wonderful speakers, thrilling 
music from a stage-packing choir and 
quiet reflective moments.  One of my 
favorite sermons, Re-Storying Hope, by 
Rev. Alison Miller, a nominee for presi-
dent of the UUA, can be found about 
an hour into the Sunday morning  
worship service.  (Bonus! Our own Jan 
Chamberlin and Leon Burke also make 
appearances during this service.) 
 

There were so many information or 
discussion sessions between worship 
and business meetings that I wished  
I could split into two or three to take 
them all in.  Climate change, youth  
engagement, governance, worship, 
economic justice and LGBTQ rights 
were among a long list of categories in 
the session booklet. 
 

All that I attended were interesting, 

eliotboard@eliotchapel.org  

https://www.dropbox.com/s/gy3qz29gxpqfg0c/2_CongregationalPolityMythAutonomy.pdf?dl=0
http://www.uua.org/ga/registration
http://www.uua.org/ga/virtual/2015/worship/hope
mailto:eliotboard@eliotchapel.org
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Greetings, 
Eliot Chapelõs yearly canvass activities celebrate our successes and  

recommit us to making our community even more vibrant and impactful in 

the coming church year.   
 

"Oh, the Places We'll Go" is our theme for this canvass, and our goal is to 

achieve $680,000 in pledges for the 2016 -17 church year . This level of 
pledges will enable us to add to our existing programming and services 

here and beyond, while maintaining our campus and facilities.  
 

Last year, we visualized our growth potential as 'planting seeds' and wow, 

did we ever plant some good ones!  Eliot's garden is bursting with many stories of where we've been  

in the past year.  Some highlights include:  
 

A growing and active RE program - large classes from Senior High to preschool, with several 

youth leaders active in the UU movement beyond Eliot's doors.  
 

Our rain -or-shine BLM Tuesday vigils for racial justice .   

These have now spread to other UU congregations across the country.  
 

Vision 20/20 sessions  engaged the whole Eliot community in the development of new  

mission and vision statements, which will guide our leadership in their annual and long -range  

planning.  
 

Congregational ALL READ groups - over 150 people participating in  

book club -like discussions on how racism affects them personally.  
 

Continuously diverse and welcoming program offerings ; music, covenant groups, 

Bergfried, social justice, community outreach, pastoral care and worship that is both  

challenging and inspiring.  
 

With these seeds planted and growing, Eliot has opportunities to serve our membership in deeper ways 

and to extend our service and outreach further beyond our [stone?] walls.  In addition to increasing  
programming, with even higher pledge support of $700,000, Eliot could also hire a coordinator to  

enhance membership engagement and help manage quality growth . 
 

We know you'll join us in the canvass celebrations AND in increasing your financial support of Eliot 

Chapel.  Thank you for your generosity.  We are headed for more good things in 2016 -17.  Just imagine 

the places we'll go!  

 

Raffle Time! Everyone who submits their pledge by March 20  

with an increase of at least 15% (or submits a first- time pledge by  

March 20) will be entered into our canvass raffle.  Prizes include  

delectable truffles from Chocolate Chocolate Chocolate, gift  

certificates to hometown favoriteTed Drewes, a fabulous  

Saint Louis Zoo gift basket, and the chance to have a custom  

outgoing voicemail message recorded by our own  

Leon Burke or Pam Triplett. 

Your Canvass Committee  
 
Louise Bradshaw,  
David and Janis Cox,  
Gary Gray,  
Karen Fuchs,  
Linda Korinek,  
Brian Krippner,  
Trina Priese,  
and Pete Ruger   


